
Historian Report for July 2020 

American Coach Association ~ South Central Chapter Rally
Buckhorn RV Resort - Kerrville, Texas

After being postponed in May because of Colvid 19 the SCC Spring Rally finally took place at the 
beautiful Buckhorn Lake RV Park in Kerrville July 26th  through the 30th. 
We had 11 coaches and later were joined by Linda and Gene Burrous past members. 
Sunday started out with the ladies decorating the hall lead by Barbara Wellhausen. It was the good red, 
white, and Blue theme. Turned out great. 
Later we had happy hour, then dinner on our own. 
Monday, we enjoyed breakfast prepared by the men. Always good. 
In the afternoon the ladies got together for a straw hat decorating contest. We had lots of laughs and a 
great time. 
For dinner Albert Revera and Jack Jones cooked Bar B Q chicken and sausage. Ladies brought an array
of dishes for pot luck. As usual we all ate to much. 
Tuesday the ladies got together for a ladies luncheon at Cafe on the Ridge. After lunch we stopped by 
the James Avery store for shopping. 
Several were lucky to find just what they were looking for. 
The men all went to Buzzie's Bar B Q for lunch together. 
Every afternoon we all sat out under the shade tree with a cool breeze blowing and just visited and 
found out how everybody did during the quarantine time. 
Wednesday another great breakfast.  Then the guys went from coach to coach and discussed any 
problems one might have. 
We are lucky to have a wealth of knowledge in our group. Between them all they can fix or tell you 
how to fix almost anything. 
A few of the ladies went shopping. 
Everyone was sure to have their  mask and hand sanitizer. Off they went. 
Thursday another great breakfast. 
We took our picture with the check for our 3rd. V A dog. 
Todd Boorman our President had given the money earlier to The V A Dogs of Texas. Because we didn’t
know if we would be able to have a rally. 
To cap it all off we had steak night 
With all the fixens!!
With all the gloom and doom, and scare of Colvid 19 we still had a great time. 
Most of us are looking forward to SCC pre rally at Toledo Bend in late October and the National rally 
in Marksville La. November 1st. 
Hope to see you there. 
PLEASE REMEMBER TO VOTE!!!
God bless, Have safe travels, Hope to see you soon. 

Susan Gesford
Historian. 


